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Events on the Horizon  

NOVEMBER 

Sunday 5 ς Saturday 11 

Year 7 Canberra Camp 

Wednesday 8 

Hot Shots Tennis 

Friday 10 

9am-1pm  

Reception transition visit 

Wednesday 15 

SRC Parliament House 

Mobile Library 

Friday 17 

9am Year 5/6/7 Assembly 
(Australian Open Trophies) 

9am-1pm  

Reception transition visit 

7.00 pm Zumba Night  

Fund My Neighbourhood 
Our application for the projects listed below have now been approved for 

voting as part of the Fund My Neighbourhood program.                                     

Bush Amphitheatre & Butterfly Garden Path                                            

Wetlands and Frog Habitat.   

A public vote will be cast to decide what projects will receive grants. I have 

emailed information to all families to help explain the voting process. With 

your support we can give our school projects a chance of being funded. 

Once you log onto the website you will see that there are a large number of 

projects to choose from. The website address is 

http://fundmyneighbourhood.yoursay.sa.gov.au/  

 

Parent Opinion Surveys 
Each year the Education Department conducts Parent Opinion Surveys 

across all DECD sites. The data from these surveys is used to plan for the 

following year, so we urge all families to take the time to complete the 

survey as soon as possible. Surveys can only be completed online this year. 

In addition, all students in Year 3-7 will be completing an online survey this 

yearΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ miss this opportunity to help make our school even better. 

Thank you. 

Snake Awareness Sessions 
Now that the warmer weather has arrived we need to be snake aware. To 
better understand snake behaviour and to help keep us safe we organised 
some snake awareness sessions. These sessions were conducted by Corey 
from Snake Catchers Adelaide and were well received by students and 
staff. We now know exactly what to do if we encounter a snake. 
 

ICAS Maths Competition 
11 students participated and were awarded 1 Distinction, 4 Credit, 1 Merit 

and 5 Participation Certificates. These certificates will be presented at our 

next school assembly on Friday 17 November at 9.00 am.. 

Student Teacher 
We welcome Laidley Poulton to our school for the first 4 weeks of the term. 

Mr Poulton is completing his Masters Degree in teaching and will be 

working in all classrooms over the coming weeks. Please make him 

welcome. 

Summit Sun 
òLet us Shineó  
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Hot Shots Tennis 
Congratulations to the Year 4/5 students listed below 

who represented our school in the Hot Shots Tennis 

competition on Friday 27th October ŀǘ {ǘ /ŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜΩǎ 

School at Stirling.. Angus, Azzi, Caleb, Eli DM, Jackson, 

Keira, Nic and Alison. Thank you also to Nicole who 

who assisted with transport and supervision. 

¦ǇŘŀǘŜΧΦΦ L ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻŘŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ 

school Hot Shots Tennis team has been invited to 

compete in the ANZTHS SA School state final on 

Wednesday 8th November at Memorial Drive Tennis 

Centre. 

Uraidla Show 
Late last term I sent home a list of Exhibit Events and 

an Entry Form to participate in the Uraidla Show 

which is happening on Sunday 5 November. I 

encourage all students and their families to get 

involved in this important community event.  For 

more information visit the website at 

uraidlashow.com 

Chicken Run Clean Up 
Many thanks to Leanne, Azzi and Eli DM who have 

given our chicken run a much needed make over. Our 

chickens have regained their health and been 

returned to school into their new environment. 

Bill  

by Emily Daw 

Hi All  

Governing council met on Tues 31/10 and discussed 

ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ΧΦ 

¶ Nat Haddock is continuing to oversee our NSPS 

Facebook page activity. Thanks to Kathryn Bercic 

for your help with keeping this vibrant too. 

¶ Finance audit was discussed with some feedback 

about some small improvements 

¶ Some parents are having trouble opening 

attachments sent by NSPS ς Tanya is working on 

fixing this with the help of our IT experts so that 

the formats used will enable all parents to access 

attachments 

¶ OSHC: The OSHC quality improvement report was 

discussed ς what an amazing job our OSHC team 

do! It was great to hear that we have new 

volunteers who will help our dedicated team of 

OSHC staff and volunteers deliver the great 

service we have ς thanks Jane and Moira for 

putting your hand up. Heather will be finishing up 

at the end of the year so we will need to have 

some really good supports for the OSHC service in 

place for when she leaves. 

¶ We are all looking forward to the ZUMBA NIGHT 

planned for 17/11/17 at 7pm, and fundraising for 

OSHC.  

¶ P&F have planned a cookie cutter fundraiser and 

XƳŀǎ ǊŀŦŦƭŜ ōŀǎƪŜǘǎΧǿŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩŘ ōŜ 

great to raise money for some more bench seats 

for kids in play areas 

¶ A busy ǘŜǊƳ ŀƘŜŀŘ ǿŀǎ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜŘ ōȅ .ƛƭƭΧǿƘŀǘ ŀ 

vibrant school our children attend with so many 

opportunities available to them! 

¶ The importance of Uraidla & Hills Community 

Kindy was discussed. We wholeheartedly support 

our local kindy and want all of our community to 

spread the word about how wonderful and 

valuable it is. The more local children who connect 

with local services the better. Did you know that 

while some of the Uraidla Kindy kids enrol at 

Uraidla (about 65%) plenty (about 35%) enrol at 

other local schools. Without our local 

kindergarten a large proportion of these children 

would end up schooling down the hill. You might 

see the kindy banner posted in the school soon as 

a show of support from NSPS.  By supporting local 

community services (i.e. the kindy, Uraidla show, 

Sustainability fair, sporting clubs, local venues) 

you are keeping our community vibrant and 

thriving, and in turn keeping our school full of 

local kids ς ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ²ƛƴ-Win for all! 

Just a reminder that any NSPS parents are 

welcome to attend GC meetings, but you will be 

unable to vote unless you are a member. We are a 

welcoming bunch and would love to see you if you 

ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΧǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ 

just one of the many and varied ways you can get 

involved in volunteering at NSPS. 

 

Governing Council Report 



Hi Everyone,  

Welcome back to Term 4!!! 

As most of you know I am back as Director for Term 4 

and Term 1 2018 as Alyce is on maternity leave 

spending time with her new bubs J. Few things 

happening in OSHC this term:  1) starting from Week 2 

on WŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΩǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ŀ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ Řŀȅ ƻǊ 

science day please see the Term 4 program on OSHC 

ŘƻƻǊ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ  нύ hƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΩǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ 

week we will be having a different snack as this is the 

day where numbers have been consistently high; 

however may change. 3) There has been a new half 

session introduced for after school care between 

3:20pm-4:00pm with the charge being $11, some 

families may also receive rebates which will reduce 

the session cost.  

Movie Night 

The first movie night of the term is coming up in Week 

3, Friday 3rd of November with the choice of a 

Halloween themed movie. Please contact either Tanya 

F or myself to book in for this fun filled night with 

yummy treats included J.  

Donations 

I am currently on the hunt for plastic water bottles 

(600ml) with lids to use for a science activity in Week 

6, so if you have any old ones that you are about to 

throw out please bring them into OSHC. Thank you J 

OSHC Needs You!!!! 

The OSHC advisory committee is made up of parent 

representatives, the Director, the Principal and the 

Finance Officer. The current parent representatives 

are Jane Brereton and Heather Smith who do an 

amazing job at providing support and guidance to 

the Director in regards to running an OSHC service.  

Heather Smith has been on the committee since 2011; 

however Term 4 will be the last term that she will be 

able to provide her help, as her son Riley moves onto 

Year 8 in 2018. Parent involvement in OSHC is 

extremely crucial when developing a high quality 

education and care program. Your input and 

suggestions are highly valuable and essential for the 

continuity of Norton Summit Primary School OSHC. 

We are encouraging any parents/caregivers who 

currently have children in OSHC to attend the next 

advisory committee meeting happening in Week 3 on 

Tuesday 31st October at 2pm-оǇƳΣ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ 

involved in helping OSHC and keeping it strong and 

available to families, as for some it is a necessity.  

Thanks 

Michelle 

We have been learning about Nouns and Adjectives.  

This week we created flip books to make funny word 

ŎƻƳōƛƴŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ  9Ǝ  ōƭǳŜ ŎŀǘΣ ǎǘƛƴƪȅ ōŀƭƭΣ Ŧǳƴƴȅ ƘƻǳǎŜΧ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception / Year 1 News 

OSHC News 



Last week, Dan and I participated in a Mountian Biking 

Competition.  We did the teams event, where you 

have to as many laps of a certain trail in 2.5 hours.  

Dan and I both enjoyed the event and we came 

second in Under 13 division, so it was a win-win day 

for both of us.  By Tai 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Tate 

who has been selected as a 

member of the Hills 

SAPSASA Tennis Team.  

Tate will be competing in 

the State Championships 

from Monday 20th  to 

Friday 27th November at 

the Millswood Tennis 

Complex. 

 

Readers Cup 

In Term3, Cathryn, Emilie, Errol, Hannah, and Molly, 

participated in an inter-school competition called the 

Readers Cup. We were assigned 5 different books 

which all 5 of us had to read. We went to Uraidla 

Primary School and had to compete against 12 other 

school teams by answering some hard questions 

about the books. The second task was a performance 

in a response to another book. We had to come up 

with 5 ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 

have our homework and then present it in whatever 

way we liked. Together we came up with ideas and 

then decided on the 5 we liked the best. We practiced 

a play over and over, until we had it right and we were 

within the 3 minute time limit. On the night we were 

nervous performing in front of such a big audience, 

but ended up doing our best performance yet. In the 

end we were in 2nd place, drawing with one other 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀit 

to do it again. 

By Molly 

Rugby Clinic 

This week the Year 5/6/7 class were involved in a 

touch rugby workshop. Dave, an NRL trainer, coached 

the kids in specific skills, techniques and rules of the 

game. It was an exciting opportunity for the kids to be 

involved in a sport not usually tackled (excuse the 

pun). The improved skill level of the kids from just one 

training session absolutely astounded me. The kids 

will continue to practice the sport and are keen to 

participate in the Mt. Barker Touch Rugby Carnival 

later in the term. NSPS will enter both a girls and boys 

team in the competition. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5/6/7 News 



Spanish Fútball Game 

Hola Todos, 

Argentina vs Chile 

Save the date por favor,  

When ς Thursday 30th November  

Time ς 2.15pm 

Where ς NSPS School Oval 

Come along and watch the Year 5/6/7 class play 

soccer (only speaking Spanish) 

Gracias 

 

SAPSASA Lightning Carnival 

NSPS entered a soccer team in the Hills Lightning 

Carnival held in Uraidla this week. Our students played 

3 matches against Heathfield, Birdwood and Mt 

Barker and once again performed extremely well, 

winning the first 2 matches and drawing the third. Mr. 

Lewis and Mr. Poulton supervised the kids during the 

day and were very proud of the excellent teamwork, 

support and sportsmanship demonstrated by our 

players. Many thanks to Anna and Mel (our official 

photographer) for supporting and transporting our 

kids. Your support is very much appreciated. 

 

!ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢Ŝƴƴƛǎ{!Ωǎ ¢Ŝƴƴƛǎ CŜǎǘ ŎŜƭebrations, 

Norton Summit Primary School has been selected to 

have the iconic Australian Open Trouphies visit our 

school. 

Date Friday 17th November 2017 

Time  9.30am start 

Venue Norton Summit PS Gymnasium  

What Australian Open Trophies 

 Norman Brookes Challenge Cup 

 Daphne Akhurst Memorial Cup 

Who  Steven Baldas CEO Tennis SA 

 

 

Australian Open Trophies 



The Year 2/3 class made Rekenreks which is like an 

abacus These can be used for making calculations and 

solving problems.  The following week the Year 2/3 

students helped the Reception/Year 1 students to 

make their own Rekenrek.  Both classes enjoyed the 

hands on lesson and completing math sums.  Here are 

some comments and photos. 

It was fun teaching them how to Maths ς Violet 

It was fun helping Sebastian make a Rekenrek and do 

some sums. ς Finn 

I helped Sàsa to make his Rekenrek and string some 

beads.  Sàsa did a good job.  ς Henry 

Evelyn picked her colours and I helped her thread 

them on.  It was a lot of fun.  She wrote out some 

sums too. ς Lily 

It was actually fun.  I learnt it was important to tie a 

knot at the end of my beads.  Thomas 

I learnt you need the right amount of beads.  Ten is a 

good number.  ς Axel 

It is good to put the holes in the right sport before 

beading.  Piper 

It was fun to have older children teach us and help us.  

ς Evelyn 

It was exciting to have a lesson with other children ς 

Amy 

The older children helped me make up different sums. 

- Matilda 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2-4 news 



Governing Council has set the school fees for 2018 as 

$320 per child.   

Governing Council will be voting on whether or not to 

poll parents to make the set fees of $320 legally 

recoverable.  We believe this is fair and equitable as it 

means all parents, not including school cardholders, 

are required to pay the same amount. If you have any 

concerns about the set fees please submit in writing 

to Sarah (Governing Council Chairperson) before 

Monday 20 November . 

Once the Governing Council has heard the views of 

interested parties it will then vote on whether to start 

the polling process. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A 'little' helping hand for 

Tasmanian Devils  

We recently had a visit from Matilda Dauris (7 

years old) who wanted to donate $53 to help 

with the conservation of the Tasmanian Devil. 

  

Matilda had a field of daffodils. She decided she 

could pick them and sell the bunches at the 

Norton Summit Primary School to raise funds 

for the important work Zoos SA does with 

Tasmanian Devils. 

  

Thank you Matilda for your kind donation. 

Shown here with her brother Angus and 

Volunteer Program Manager Vicki Carter. 

 

 
Janet Selby -Fullgrabe  

Volunteer Training Coordinator 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Materials and Services Charge for 2018 


